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 POSITION DESCRIPTION 
 
 
Class Title:        Animal Shelter Attendant – Part-Time Position         
 
Department:      Public Safety                                  
 
Original Date:   September 1, 2022                                                                   
 
OVERVIEW 
 
The Animal Shelter Attendant position is a part-time position. The primary role of the 
position includes but is not limited to; providing office coverage to the Town of Wytheville 
Cat Shelter, reporting duties, marketing of the center and the cats that are up for adoption, 
clerical tasks and facilitating animal health care when needed. The position will support the 
efforts of current and future volunteers to maintain regular hours for the center and provide 
care of the cats in the shelter. The position will assist with critical needs related to the 
shelter and any related needs of the Animal Control Officer to maintain the facility. 
 
The primary work location is the Town of Wytheville Cat Shelter located at 600 Atkins Mill 
Road, Wytheville, VA 24382. 
 
Professional experience in animal control, rescue work, cat care or healthcare of animals is 
preferred but is not a requirement to apply. 
 
SUPERVISION RECEIVED 
 
Works under the guidance and direction of the Animal Control Officer and the Chief of 
Police. 
 
SUPERVISION EXERCISED 
 
None  
 
ESSENTIAL SKILLS, DUTIES, AND RESPONSIBILITIES 
 
Ability to follow oral and written communication skills. Receiving and returning calls via 
telephone, use of electronic mail and basic written correspondence skills. 
 
Record keeping, file management, typing monthly and yearly reports, assist with scheduling 
and working with volunteers, collect fees and other clerical tasks as assigned. 
 
Collaboration and coordination with local and regional cat rescues and volunteers to 
improve the overall use and success of the cat center and cat adoption. Promotion of the 
center and outreach to support the center’s goals. 
 
Cleaning of kennels and kennel rooms, stocking supplies, ordering supplies, inventory of 
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supplies and accepting donations of supplies.  
 
General care of cats, to include feeding, water, basic grooming and providing a healthy 
environment for the cats. Observation of health and arrange for care provided by 
supervising veterinarian. Assess and document cat behavior, determine level of cat 
socialization and compatibility with potential human adoption scenarios. Euthanasia is not 
required for this position. 
 
Effective communication skills across a variety of mediums. Ability to explain rules and/or 
standards in a professional manner. Respectful demeanor under critical or high stress 
scenarios. Emotional intelligence and interpersonal skills that value empathy, respect, and 
teamwork. Ability to professionally deal with sensitive information.  
 
Must be able to work independent of full-time supervision, use effective time management 
skills and exercise sound judgement when making decisions. 
 
Other duties as needed and assigned by the Animal Control Officer or Chief of Police. 
 
PREFERED MINIMUM QUALIFICATIONS 
  
 Education and Experience: 
 
A.   High School Graduate or GED Certificate. 
 
B. Related education, certifications, and trainings for the position. 
 
C. One year of clerical or administrative experience. 
 
D. Any equivalent combination of education and experience as listed above. 
 
 Required Knowledge, Skills, and Abilities: 
 
A. Excellent communication skills, office management skills and computer skills. Ability 
 to use social media and effective marketing of the cats up for adoption. 
 
B. Passionate about the humane treatment of animals and animal well-being. Ability to 
 work with and interact with feral, non-social, and socialized cats. 
 
C. Ability to establish and maintain effective working relationships with other 
 employees, volunteers, supervisors, other agencies, and the public.  
 
SPECIAL REQUIREMENTS: 
 
Valid Virginia State Driver's License: Required due to driving Animal Control Vehicle 
CPR and First Aid.? Required and will be certified by our Staff 
Ability to use computer software learn software specific to this Department. 
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Vaccinations:  Due to dealing with domestic animals, vaccination would be 
required, no cost to employee Rabies and Tetanus and whatever vaccine’s health 
department recommends  
Minimum Age:  18 years of age 
 
TOOLS AND EQUIPMENT USED:  
 
Personal computer including word processing software; calculator, copy and fax machine; 
phone; mobile or portable radio; automobile. Tools and equipment needed as related to 
clerical duties and animal care, including but not limited to, cleaning supplies, cages, 
leashes. Gloves and eye protection when required.   
 
PHYSICAL DEMANDS: 
 
The physical demands described here are representative of those that must be met by an 
employee to successfully perform the essential functions of this job. Reasonable 
accommodations may be made to enable individuals with disabilities to perform the 
essential functions. While performing the duties of this job, the employee is frequently 
required to walk, sit, and talk, or hear. The employee is occasionally required to use hands 
to finger, handle, feel, or operate objects, tools, or controls; and reach with hands and 
arms. The employee is occasionally required to climb or balance; stoop, kneel, crouch, or 
crawl. The employee must occasionally lift and/or move up to 50 pounds. Specific vision 
abilities required by this job include close vision, distance vision, color vision, peripheral 
vision, depth perception, and the ability to adjust focus. 
 
WORK ENVIRONMENT: 
 
The work environment characteristic described here are representative of those an 
employee encounters while performing the essential functions of this job. Reasonable 
accommodations may be made to enable individuals with disabilities to perform the 
essential functions. 
 
While performing the duties of this job, the employee occasionally works near moving 
mechanical parts or outside in all weather conditions. The employee is occasionally 
exposed to wet and/or humid conditions, dust, fumes, toxic, or caustic chemicals. 
 
The noise level in the work environment is usually quiet while in the office, or moderately 
noisy as it relates to animals. 
 
 
SELECTION GUIDELINES: 
 
Formal application, resume and/or cover letter, evaluation of education and experience; 
oral interview, and reference check; job related tests may be required. Drug screening and 
criminal background check. 
 
The duties listed above are intended only as illustrations of the various types of work that 
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may be performed. The omission of specific statements of duties does not exclude them 
from the position if the work is similar, related, or a logical assignment to the position. 
 
The job description does not constitute an employment agreement by the employer and the 
employee and is subject to change by the employer as the needs of the employer and 
requirements of the job change. 
 
Approval:                                                   Approval:           
              Supervisor                                                   Appointing Authority 
 
Effective Date:                           Revision History:   
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